Fisheries and Aquaculture Conference Call - March 12, 2009
Participants:


John Brawley (Saquish Scientific LLC)


Thierry Chopin (University of New Brunswick)


Andrew Cooper (DFO)


Patty King (Fishermen and Scientists Research Society)


Linda Mercer (ME DMR)


Christine Tilburg (GOMC)

Discussion of Chair for Fisheries and Aquaculture Subcommittee
After the greetings, Christine Tilburg asked if there are any suggestions for individuals to lead this subcommittee. Christine mentioned that she has asked Jason Naug (DFO) for a fisheries chair. Linda Mercer asked if there are any NOAA NMFS individuals on the subcommittee. Christine replied that Judy Li from NOAA is a member. Linda stated that having an individual from NOAA NMFS is very important for the subcommittee. Linda and Andrew Cooper both stated that they are overbooked with work responsibilities. As no suggestions were made, Christine will continue to try to find a chair. She mentioned that it is very difficult to keep the subcommittee moving without a chair. Following the conference call, Christine determined that it might be best to break the subcommittee into two groups. One for fisheries and one for aquaculture. She will ask the ESIP Steering Committee for permission to do this and try to find a chair for each.

Data Status

Christine then asked Linda for an update on the status of using Jason Link's methodology with the state survey data. Linda thought she never received the information from Jason. Christine agreed to reconnect with Jason on this topic. (Action to be taken: Christine will e-mail a request to Jason regarding using the state survey data with the specified methodology. She will copy Linda on this message. Message sent 3/16/09).

Revisiting the Indicators
Linda mentioned that the subcommittee has really gone through a series of stops and starts. She doesn't want to start the process over once again, but she is not fully comfortable with the indicators chosen. Andrew Cooper mentioned that he too has questions about the logic behind the indicator choice. Christine stated that several of the subcommittees revisit the indicator choice prior to jumping into the data. She suggests that once the subcommittee is divided into two separate groups, each group discusses the indicator choices. The group agreed that this was a good next step.
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